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April 1, 2022 
 
Ms. Vineeta Mathur 
Associate Planner, Land Use Bureau 
City of Stamford 
888 Washington Boulevard 
Stamford, CT 06901 
 
Re:  Zoning Board Applications: 222-06, 222-07 

15, 27 & 29 Lafayette Street 821-831 East Main Street, Stamford, CT 
  
Dear, Ms. Mathur, 

As discussed, we are submitting updated materials and information to address comments from 
staff, referral boards, and other City departments, including:  Land Use Bureau staff; HPAC 
Resolution comments from our March 1, 2022 meeting date; Engineering Bureau comments 
dated March 25, 2022; WPCA comments dated March 28, 2022; TTP comments dated March 
31, 2022; and feedback from our community outreach.  

A summary of updates can be found below. 

1) Updated façade design and materials. In response to both HPAC and Planning Board 
comments regarding EIFS, we undertook a study of alternative façade material. We 
examined the durability, sustainability and aesthetics of each material in making selections.  
Material changes include: 

a. Replaced the Dryvit Terraneo Block with a Hardie system at the first story along 
Lafayette Street. 

b. Changed the “bumped out” bays in the 2nd-4th stories to Hardie.  

c. Changed the “inset” bays in the 2nd-4th stories to light Hardie Panel system. 

d. The 5-story portion along E. Main and the Lafayette corner will be a Hardie system 
with a Dryvit Terraneo block system only at the retail level.  

This type of material has been well received in its use at The Stillwater. 

e. The lower level of the 4-story portion will be concrete with formwork pattern. 
Wellbuilt spent time in SoNo looking at different patterns and how they were 
successfully implemented in the design of buildings near the Sound. 

f. Added a “green wall” system to the lower level of the 4-story portion to break up 
the concrete formwork, adding an additional green component to the project. 

 
2) The Landscape Plan has been updated to respond to TTP comments. The new plans also 

incorporate the new green wall feature along Lafayette Street. 
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3) Flood mitigation has been enhanced from the already robust strategies and designs 
adopted by the project.  The architectural plans (and the site plan will be updated to 
coordinate) show an increased elevation for the vehicular entrance to the parking area 
within the site, to further protected against any elevated water levels. The substitution of a 
concrete formwork for the façade along Lafayette and North State Street increase the 
durability of the building. 
 

4) Tenant relocation efforts are ongoing.  Our team is working with our tenants as well as the 
owner of 15 Lafayette to find the ideal relocation solution for each individual. An overview 
of some of the efforts is attached.  Some highlights include: 

a. The hiring of a private broker (Newbridge Realty) to further assist tenants in the 
relocation process. 

b. WellBuilt has already been coordinating with tenants of properties they control 
within the previously approved project area.  Of the 5 residential tenants, 3 have 
already found alternative housing, and others have been in contact with the 
provided real estate broker.  

c. Regular communication between 15 Lafayette tenants and their building 
management, including providing additional relocation assistance resources (e.g. 
Charter Oak Communities, United Way of CT, etc.)  
 

5) Departmental Comments.  We can accept all comments from Engineering, WPCA, and TTP 
(3/31/22 memo) as conditions of approval to be fully addressed prior to receipt of a 
Building Permit. 

 
In support of these changes and updates, enclosed please find the following items:   

• Architectural Plans, dated April 1, 2022; 

• Landscape Plans, dated March 30, 2022; 

• Updated Rendering; 

We hope you find these changes, as we do, to be an enhancement of an already attractive 
redevelopment of a Stamford neighborhood in need of revitalization.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out.  We look forward to presenting to the 
Zoning Board on April 11th, 2022. 
 

Sincerely, 

The Lafayette Team 
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